Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion 
Instructions 

(April 2014)

Important tips and Procession

Please arrive 10 minutes early, go to sacristy, and let Lector know you are there. If Lector is not there yet get Lector sheet out and fill in your name, leave sheet for Lector, go to back of Church for procession. If you will be sitting with your family, ask them to choose a pew as close to the front of church as possible. 
Process in this order: Altar Servers, Lector, EMHCs, Deacon, Priest  

When you reach the front of the church, move to side, and when Priest genuflects, you may do so also (or bow), then proceed to your seat. 
VERY IMPORTANT – The “signal” for you to go to the altar is when the priest raises his Chalice to consume the Precious Blood of our Lord. At this time, proceed to Altar and line up to the side of the Altar (closest to the Sacristy). It is not necessary, at this time, for you to bow before the altar before taking your place.  
Priest will give you the opportunity to receive Communion in both forms. The Priest or Deacon will hand you a Ciborium, if you are to distribute the Body of Christ. He will hand you a Chalice and Purificator (white cloth) if you are to distribute the Blood of Christ. Below is a diagram of where you will stand when distributing. It is up to the EMHCs to decide who will stand where or the Deacon will let you know.  When possible, have this discussion before mass or prior to the procession in the back of the church. 
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Distribution of Body and Blood of Christ

When giving the Body of Our Lord, you say “The Body of Christ” and either place the host in the hand of the recipient or on the tongue of the recipient. The host should be consumed immediately after they receive it. If you notice that someone walks back to their pew without consuming the host, you may address them personally after mass to make sure the host was consumed, or you may ask the Priest or Deacon to approach them. 
When giving the Blood of Our Lord, you say “The Blood of Christ.” You should hand the Chalice to the recipient to drink the precious Blood. 
If you are giving the Blood of Our Lord, wipe the Chalice with the Purificator where they received, and turn the Chalice before giving to the next person. 

As indicated by the diagram on the reverse side of this sheet, you will position yourself in the front of the church or across the middle section, depending on how many EM’s there are. If you are in the middle distributing the Body of Christ, and there is a long line, check to see if you can send some of the people to the front lines. Just stand aside and motion to go to the front. 

Immediately following Communion

When Communion is finished, proceed to Altar and place Ciborium on Altar. If you have given the Body of Our Lord you need to cleanse your fingers. Go to side table to cleanse fingers in the small glass bowl with lid. Replace lid and dry fingers on small white cloth that is lying beside the bowl. If you have a Chalice this is not necessary.
If you have a Chalice please proceed to the sacristy, consume any Blood of Our Lord that is left, cover Chalice with Purificator and place Chalice on round gold tray. If there is too much for one person to consume, then either give to another EMHC or place on Altar for Priest. Do not leave a Chalice in the Sacristy if there is still the Blood of Our Lord in it. 
Wait for all EMHCs to consume any Blood of our Lord and place their Chalice on gold tray; then ALL FOUR EMHCs should leave Sacristy together. If the Body of our Lord has not yet been put back into the Tabernacle, wait in Sacristy until this occurs. Then, once this is completed, you may proceed, as a group, out of the Sacristy and directly back to your pews. It is NOT necessary for the EMHCs to stop at the bottom of the stairs and bow again. Once you leave the sacristy, go back to your pews directly. 
If you have distributed the Body of our Lord, and you are still on the Altar when the Body of our Lord is put back into the Tabernacle, you should stop whatever you are doing and turn towards the Tabernacle. You should genuflect or bow at this time. Again this is only for the EM's who had a Ciborium (for the Body). All other EMHC's should be waiting in the Sacristy, to leave the Altar together. Once you have bowed or genuflected, you may return to your seat. 
End of Mass Recessional

At end of Mass go back to front of church, stand off to the side, genuflect or bow when Priest genuflects and recess out in this order: Altar Servers, Lector, EMHCs, Deacon, Priest.
Important Notes

Remember it is the responsibility of the Extraordinary Minister to obtain a substitute if he or she cannot minister at an assigned Mass. If, for any reason, you see that there are not enough EMHCs to serve, please come forward and help. 
In the event that a host is dropped, don’t panic. Just pick up the host, try to hold it in your hand that is holding the Ciborium, and when you return to Altar, give the host to the Deacon or Priest. 

When someone approaches you with their arms crossed in front of them, this is usually an indication that they are not Catholic or they are not in a position to receive Communion. In this case, you won’t be giving a “blessing,” but you may extend your hand to their forehead and say “May God Bless You” or simply offer them a kind nod. 

When a child approaches and you are not sure they are old enough to receive Communion, you may simply ask them. Typically the parent is just behind them and they will give you an indication. 
IMPORTANT: Despite our best efforts to schedule the correct number of EMHCs for each mass, on occasion you may be scheduled and your service is not required. For example, if the Priest is assisted at the Altar by one or more Deacons or Accolate, they will have precedence in serving. When Communion is served under both species, there is a need for eight (8) ministers total, including the Priest. Please take this into account and if it appears that we may have too many on the altar, you may not need to come forward. This also applies if you are NOT scheduled… if you see that we may not have enough to fulfill the 8 spots required, please come forward to assist. 
This is an honorable ministry and we are representatives of Christ. When on the altar please dress appropriately. Women, no short skirts, and men please wear a coat and tie. Thank you for your help in this ministry.

Thank you for your continued support of our parish ministries. Your gift is very much appreciated by many.  

